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Ah! The month of February is so filled with fun. There is Valentineõs Day for all us 

lovers.  Who can resist the beautiful gemstone baubles, candy, flowers and  

um -hum that, too.  The Tucson Show needs at least two or three days to explore, 

even more if you can get the time.  

 

Then comes all the Presidentõs days and Patriotic hoopla.  Being part of the VFW 

gives many events to attend.  

 

And who could forget Mardi Gras and Fat Tuesday to kick off the beginning of 

Lent.  

 

Busy, busy, busy! I hope you are enjoying parts, if not all of the FUN!  

 

Welcome back from the Islands Tonie!  Looking forward to the recap of your  

adventure.  

 

Next month watch out for the Wee Ones and their pots of Gold.  

 

Submitted for your smiles, Nanz M, V.P.  

Vice -Presidentõs Message 

For All Rockhounds in the area!  
Dues are Due!  

Meetings: 1st Sunday of the 
month, (unless it falls on a 
holiday), at the VFW Post 
9907, 381 N. Central Ave, 
Show Low, AZ. Turn north off 
of the Deuce of Clubs at the 
Burger King. Social half-hour 
@ 1:00pm, meeting starts @ 
1:30pm. Bring snacks. 

 Beverages will be available. 

February  2013  

Membership Dues: $15 for a 
single membership, and $20 
for a couple/family. Dues are 
due the 1st of January of every 
calendar year along with a 
completed application. If you 
join in November of previous 
year, your dues will be good 

for all of the following year. 

Rock Talk is published monthly 
by the White Mountain Gem & 
Mineral Club, Inc. Any com-
ments/info that members wish 
to have included in the monthly 
newsletter must be turned in to 
the editor at the general 
membership meeting or call the 
editor prior to the following 

weekend after the meeting. 

Gems and Minerals all can be mine,  

just get out there and make the time.  

With values from thousands to one thin 

dime,  

come share the adventure, My Valentine.  

  

Author, Nanz Marshall  
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You will be dropped from the roster if 

they are not paid by, or at,  the March 

meeting.  Please complete the entire 

club application whether you are a 

new member or renewing.   

                      Thank you!  

February  2013  

February   March 

No Recorded BDays 14 - Karen Stokes  
 

Birthdays  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, Yaôll!! 
MAY YOU HAVE MANY MORE!! 

For the March 2013 meeting,  

members whoõs name begins 

A-L, please bring snacks  

Volunteer Positions  

 

Show Chairman  

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

walkaround@earthlink.net  

 

Advertise & Public  

Relations  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  

 

Librarian  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  

 

Education, Schools  

and Libraries  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  
 

Greeter, Door Prizes,  

50/50 Raffle  

Kathleen Varhol  

(928)-368-9556 

 

Auctioneer  

Bill Stalder  

(928)-368-4496 

 

Highway Clean -up  

Brookie Embry  

(928)-537-0760 

Ruth King  

(928)-337-2212 
 

Claim Filing  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859)-338-2296 
 

Coalition Trips  

 Historian, Bonus Prizes  

Eunice McQuiston  

(928)-536-7209 
 

Sunshine  

Nanz Marshall  

(928) 537-2524 
 

Web Master and  

Membership Chair  

Ron Ginn  

(480)-294-0731 

wginn3@gmail.com        
   

Elected Officers  

and Volunteers  
 

President  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859)-338-2296 
 

Vice President  

Nanz Marshal  

(928)-537-2524 
 

Secretary  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  
 

Treasurer  

Larry Legge  

(928)-537-2524 

 

Editor  

Karen Stokes  

(928)-229-0273 

crystal_lover59@hotmail.com 
 

Field Trip Chairman  

Sumner Christie  

(928)-537-2358 

 

Board Members at Large  

Ron Ginn  

(480)-294-0731 

 

Sandra Angelo  

(928) 537-3726 

 

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

Dues are Due!  
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General Membership Meeting  

February 3, 2013  

Following a short break Nanz passed around samples of specimens to 
be identified.  After they were identified, each member was given a 
choice of "healthy" candy, or just "your choice" candy. 
  
The door prize drawing gave Sumner C. a little "Build a Dino-
saur" kit.  The 50/50 raffle prize drawings gave Charlene B. $12.00, 
Larry L. gold from Colorado, and David A. a piece of polished agate. 
  
A motion to close the meeting @ 2:17 pm was made by Brookie E. and 
seconded by Bill S.  All were in favor to leave in time to get home to 
watch the Super Bowl. 
  
The silent auction closed a few minutes later. 
  
Respectfully submitted by: 
Eunice McQuiston 

Vice-President Nanz Marshall called the meeting to order at 1:20 pm by 
welcoming everyone in attendance.  A motion to approve January's 
minutes, as published in Rock Talk, was made by Stan A and with a 
second motion made by Bill S.  There were no corrections or additions 
and was approved by the general membership. 
  
Nanz called for officer's reports starting with hers.  The VFW will 
accept six months payment in advance, starting in March, to pay for 
space we use for our meetings.  A motion was made by Karen S. and a 
second made by Larry E. to approve.  All were in favor. 
  
The Treasurer's report given by Larry L included a list of expenses and 
income. 
  
Karen S., as Editor, asked again for articles/announcements to reach 
her by the Friday following the Sunday meeting.  Peggy L. thanked 
Karen for the wonderful job she is doing and we all agreed. 
  
Sumner C., Field Trip Chair, told about January's trip to Seneca Lake 
area for Serpentine and the Globe, AZ Gem & Mineral Show.  Eleven 
rockhounds enjoyed the day.  Samples were brought to the meeting 
which were quite nice.  Sumner announced that February's trip would 
be on the 23rd and we would be going to the Joseph City area for 
petrified wood and agate.  We are to meet at Ed's IGA in Snowflake at 
9:00 am (a little before). 
  
Rick Olson, as board member and Show Chair, commented on the 
status of our gem and mineral show.  He asked that members sign up 
on the work schedule he provided.  He then went on to say how many 
dealers have signed contracts so far and commented on other areas he 
is working on to make the show a success. 
  
Sandra A. as board member and raffle prize chair suggested that each 
member, with the aide of show flyer and cover letter, ask appropriate 
businesses for a donation of a raffle prize. 
  
New Business:  Nanz informed members that subscriptions to Rock & 
Gem will be renewed for the libraries of Show Low, Snowflake, and 
Lakeside.  The check will go out in the mail next week. 
Jeannie A. gave a short talk about her demo next month on "How To 
Make A Gem Tree" (more info elsewhere in newsletter). 
She also announced that she and Stan attended the Apache Junction 
field trip to Hewitt Canyon for marble. 
Eunice M asked for permission from club members to update the club 
brochure.  A motion was made by Peggy L. and a second by Ursula W. 
to do so.  All were in favor.  David B. brought to our attention the 
Northland Art Institute, located at 1380 E. Thornton, Ste. A, Show 
Low.  The institute offers classes in beading, knife making, jewelry 
making, fused glass, leather work and many more.  Several of our 
club members are already enrolled.  You may contact John Craft at 
(928)358-8335.  
  
Old Business:  The proposed 2013 budget published in January's 
newsletter was approved with motions made by Sumner C. and sec-
onded by Brookie E.  A short discussion followed about a Science Fair 
donation which was tabled.  All members approved budget as 
published. 
  
 

January Outing in the Books!!!!!  

Eleven rockhounds showed up for our first 
outing in 2013.  We caravanned the 55 miles 
down Hwy 60 to the Seneca Lake turnoff.   It was 
a great day for collecting, as the road back to 
the Phillips mine was nice and passable.  The 
January weather goddesses were riding with 
us.  Everyone found some very nice pieces of 
Chrysolite and other goodies. 
Some members went to the Globe Gem & Mineral 
Show early, and were joined by some of the field 
trippers at the show. 
 
Sumner 

February Hunting Trip  
 
Our monthly trip on Feb 23rd will be to the Joe City area 
for agatized petrified wood, red jasper limbs, blue agate 
and large log photo opõs..  
 

Should be fun!!  
 
Bring the usual:  including water, sunscreen, buckets, 
lunch, etc!   We will meet at Edõs IGA in Snowflake at 
9:00!  See you there!!!!  
 
Sumner 
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February Days of Interest  

            2 - Groundhog Day 
          3 -  Super Bowl Day 
          8 - Boy Scout Day 
        12 - Mardi Gras 
        13 - Ash Wednesday 
        14 - Valentines Day  
        18 - Presidents Day 

About You!  

 

Peggy Lancaster has been in the White Mountains for 10 
plus years and one of the reasons she moved here was all 
about the history of this beautiful area. 
 
She has a couple favorite rock/minerals and they are the 
beautiful blue Azurite and Arizona's very own Diamond 
Point Crystals found near  Payson. 
 
Peggy enjoys members sharing their knowledge and overall 
friendship shown by the members of the club 

Jeanne Arneklev is going to be demonstrating how to 
make those NIFTY little Gem Trees that we have seen 
and often coveted at our next club meeting on March 
3rd.  If you are interested in learning how to make 
them, gather the supplies that are listed and get ready 
to enjoy!  They are fun to make, make nice gifts, or just 
display in your home. 

Supplies: 

      ǒ  22 or 24 gauge wire (your choice of color, i.e.  

           gold, silver, etc.) 

      ǒ  3 or 4 strands of small chip beads, each 36ó 

           long 

      ǒ  Needle-nose pliers/wire cutter pliers 

      ǒ  Base for tree (rock that will sit flat) - fist size 

      ǒ  E-6000 glue and heavy-duty rubber bands to  

           hold tree while glue is drying 

 Most of these supplies can be purchased thru Fire 
Mountain Gems.  If you need help when ordering, call 
Jeanne at (480) 213-4187 

Jeannieõs Gem Tree Demo 



Rock Talk  February  2013  Page 5  

2nd Coalition Trip in February!  

Our February Coalition Trip is set for the Slag Heap in 
Cottonwood, Arizona. The date is Saturday, February 9 
at 9 am. All those wishing to attend will have to sign a 
liability waver upon arrival. There are some sharp edges 
on some of the slag, so heavy boots, thick clothing and 
gloves are appropriate and recommended.  The 
representative from Mineral Research, Tom Hurkett, will 
be there to let us in. There is a new access road off of 
6th Street and overflow parking may become necessary 
and is available close by. This is a fun trip and most 
who have attended in the past will not hesitate to come 
again. See you there. 

Mingus Gem and Mineral Club 

The December 2013 Coalition Trip was held in the Buckskin 

Mountains, 30 miles East of Parker, AZ., and was sponsored 

by the Verde River Rockhounds of Cottonwood. 

Thank You Jim Van Wert!!! 

Everyone met new friends; visited great mining areas, saw 

wild burros, and enjoyed a pot luck on New Years Eve.  It was 

too windy to go outside, but we "round robined" to the trail-

ers and enjoyed a splendid meal. Chrysocolla, specular 

hematite, iridescent hematite, specular hematite with small 

quartz crystals, malachite, epidote, and other copper minerals 

were collected and taken home! 

It was so windy that our ONLY campfire was New Years Day 

at breakfast--and it was wonderful. 

Our newest coalition club- Daisy Mountain Club, joined us 

and it was nice to get to know them. Eight coalition club were 

represented...NICE!!! 

Many of us drove down to Quartzite to visit Tyson Wells and 

Desert Gardens vendors - lots of fun after a great coalition 

trip. 

Thanks to those who "warmed" Peggy and I.  My solar unit 

did not work and it was down to 32 degrees one night. My toy 

hauler has been overhauled so we are ready for the next over-

nighter!!! 

Lynne Wheeler-Benker 

December 2013 Coalition Trip  Take a Hike in The Petrified Forest"  
  
A series of  "off trail" hikes is offered which began in 
January, and will continue into February & March to help 
visitors discover why the Petrified Forest National Park is 
so special. 
 
February's schedule includes February 10th, and 
continues on February 17th, where you will meet at the 
Rainbow Forest Museum at noon and hike to the Jasper 
Forest.  On February 24th, you will meet at the Painted 
Desert Visitor Center and hike to the "Dying Grounds" 
 
Each hike will last about three hours and is about three 
miles round trip.  Each hike showcases the park's 
resources rarely seen by the public.  Be ready to learn in 
the great outdoor classroom of the Petrified Forest. 
  
The month of March is Archeology Month and the park 
will offer hikes every Wednesday and some Sundays. 
These dates will be published at a future date.  
  
The guided hikes are free with no prior signup 
required.  The normal entry fee to the park will apply, tho. 
  
For more information, contact Eric Schreiner at (928) 524-
6228 ext. 236, or email: Eric_Scvhreiner@nps.gov 
 

(Condensed from an article that appeared in the 
White Mountain Independent, Feb. 5, 2013) 

Boy Scout Day is February 8  

Websites of Interest  

www.ArizonaRockHound.com 
www.earthsciencemuseum.org 
www.flaggmineralfoundation.org 
www.whitemountain-
azrockclub.org 

Compiled by Eunice McQuiston 

mailto:Eric_Scvhreiner@nps.gov
http://www.ArizonaRockHound.com
http://www.earthsciencemuseum.org
http://www.flaggmineralfoundation.org
http://www.whitemountain-azrockclub.org
http://www.whitemountain-azrockclub.org


Just to see if anyone is reading my creations, if you see this little 
blurb, bring this page to our next meeting, and receive a nifty prize 

from the co-editor. 

Your editor 
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Show Dates 

Tucson Shows:  For a complete listing, go to 
www.tucsongemandmineralshows.net/2013-tucson-gem-
show.htm 
  
February 14-17 

59th Annual Tucson Gem & Mineral Show 
"Fluorite, Colors of the Rainbow" 
Tucson Gem and Mineral Society 
Tucson Convention Center, 260 South Church Avenue 
Thursday, Friday, and Saturday - 10:00 am to 6:00 pm 
Sunday - 10:00 am to 5:00 pm 
Admission: $10.00 per adult, children 14 & under free with a 
 paying adult 
For more info, go to:   www.tgms.org/2013showinfo.htm 
  
February 16 - 17 

47th Annual Jewelry, Gem, and Rock Show 
Apache Junction Rock and Gem Club 
Skyline High School, 845 South Crismon Road, Mesa, AZ 
Saturday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm  -  Sunday 10:00 am - 4:00 pm 
Admission: Adults, $3.00, Students $1.00 with student ID, 
Children 12 & under free when with an adult 
Free parking 
More info, go to: 
www.ajrockclub.com/about_Who_We_are_AnnualShow.htm 
  
May 25 - 26  

Annual Gem and Mineral Show 
White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club 
HonDah Resort and Casino Convention Center, 
777 Hwy 260, junction of State Route 73 & 260, Pinetop, AZ 
Saturday 9:00 am to 6:00 pm; Sunday 10:00 am to 4:00 pm 
All adults, $2.00, Juniors 16 & under  free when with an adult 
Contact:  Rick Olson (928) 251-0949  walkaround@earthlink.net 

yer next!  

Bench Tips 
by Brad Smith 

Bench Shears 

When cutting sheet metal, it's quicker and easier to use a set of 
shop shears as compared with using a hand saw.  The cut is not as 
precise, but many times you don't need that. Shears will easily cut 
up to 24 gauge sheet, and some will cut 22 or even 20 gauge. 

Current prices for shears run from $13 - $22 in jewelry catalogs, and 
the Joyce Chen scissors recommended on some jewelry blogs run 
more than $20.  But we found a cheaper alternative at the 99 Cent 
Store - some gardening utility scissors that were only $1.07 

I buy a half dozen of them at a time for use in my jewelry classes. 
They're great for cutting bezels, trimming around a bezel cup, and 
cutting a piece off a larger sheet.  

(More Bench Tips by Brad Smith are at facebook.com/BenchTips/ 
or see the book "Bench Tips for Jewelry Making" on Amazon) 

Editorõs note: I went to my Face Book page and òLikedó 

Bradõs site. He sends out NIFTY TIPS! go look! 

 ADJUSTABLE  CHUCK  FOR  DREMELS  

Many of us have a Dremel motor tool to use at home or when out to 
a class or workshop.  The one thing that makes this tool much more 
productive is the addition of one inexpensive option, an adjustable 
chuck. 

The basic motor tool as sold typically comes with a collet chuck.  
This means you have to use a wrench to change every tool bit, you  
have to switch collets to use different shaft sizes (3/32 or 1/8 inch  
bits), and you can't use ordinary drills at all - only the special ones 
that have a 3/32 shaft. 

A simple and inexpensive ($10) adjustable chuck solves all of this. 
It's available in most large local hardware stores or model making 
outlets. Tightening the chuck is done easily by hand to any size 
shaft. No key is required. 

http://www.tucsongemandmineralshows.net/2013-tucson-gem-show.htm
http://www.tucsongemandmineralshows.net/2013-tucson-gem-show.htm
http://www.tgms.org/2013showinfo.htm
http://www.ajrockclub.com/about_Who_We_are_AnnualShow.htm
mailto:walkaround@earthlink.net
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(Give top part to Treasurer)  

Membership Cards ______Name Badges _______Newsletter (check one ) Snail -mail______Email____ or Both______  

E-mail address:__________________________________________________________________________ 

WMG&MC membership application:   New_____  Renewal_____       Date:__________________________  

Name______________________________________________________Phone:____________________________ 

                               (Please Print)  

Address________________________________City________________________________State____Zip________ 

Type of Membership:    Single ($15.00)___________   Couple ($20.00__________  Cash______   or Check______  

 

(Give bottom part to Editor/Membership Chair)  

White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club  

P.O. Box 3504  

Show Low, AZ 85902  

Membership Application  

Date____________________ 

 

Type of Membership:  Single ($15.00)_______  Couple ($20.00)______           New________Renewal_________  

 

Name:____________________________________________________________Phone #_____________________ 

                                    (Please Print)  

Address_____________________________________City_________________________State______Zip________ 

                              (Please Print)  

E-mail Address_______________________________________________________________________________? 

       Would you like to receive club newsletter via email?  _______  

       Would you like to receive club newsletter via snail -mail?______ 

        Or both? ______  

Optional:  Date of  Birth(s)  ( Year Not Necessary)  __________________________     _________________________ 

                                                                            (Name, Month, and Day)       (Name, Month, and Day)  

As a club member, list any junior member(s) you would like to sponsor:  

        1.____________________________________________________Age__________________ 

                        Please Print  

        2.____________________________________________________Age__________________ 

                        Please Print  

Seasonal Members:  Please list alternate address and months of  residency  

Address_____________________________________________City___________________State_____Zip_______ 

Months__________________________________________________Phone________________________ 

 

Signature(s)__________________________________________________________________________Date_________________ 

 

Rock Talk  



White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club  
presents  

Our Annual  

Jewelry, Gem, & Mineral Show  

featuring  

Jewelry, Gems, Minerals, Beads, Slab & Fossil Dealers,  

Lapidary Equipment & Supplies  

Silent Auction, Door Prizes, Grand Raffle,  

Wheel of Fortune, and MUCH More!  

May 25 & 26, 2013  
Saturday, 9am - 6pm  

Sunday, 10am - 4pm  

at the  

HON -DAH Resort Casino Convention Center  
777 Hwy 260  

Pinetop, Arizona  85935  
(Junction of SR 73 & 260)  

Admission:  

Adults - $2,  ($1 with coupon)  

Juniors, (16 & under) - free if accompanied by Adult  

Show Chairman - Rick Olson  

928-261-0949 
walkaround@earthlink.net  

Club Website:  http://www.whitemountain -azrockclub.org  

 

Sponsor is a Non -Profit Organization  
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 "Amping Up" the Communication  

Shirley Leeson, 2013 ALAA President  

We have been actively working on the Travel Management Rule in 
the Santa Fe National Forest since early 2006. During the past 
seven years, one of the issues that consistently plagued us was 
that "the general public" didn't have a clue what was about to 
happen! That situation hasn't changed one bit even after the 
Forest Service's final decision. The agency is getting ready to 
implement its decision (even while we challenge it in court) and 
"Joe Q Public" will be shocked when he finds his favorite 
camping site or trail closed next spring. It won't matter one bit 
that they have been enjoying the same spot for the last twenty 
years. 

The same is true for the hunters who have historically enjoyed 
the Santa Fe National Forest. They are going to be stunned when 
they find out that they can no longer retrieve their downed big 
game with a vehicle unless it is next to a road. And don't forget, 
there will be over 5000 less miles of road to use in both the hunt 
and the retrieval. There are going to be a lot of really surprised 
and angry forest users. 

Our big question to you is: "How can we effectively get the word 
out to the public?" How do we reach those campers and hunters 
and other forest users? We want your ideas and feedback. 
Contact the NMOHVA board at board@nmohva.org. Each of you 
can also help by talking to your family, friends, coworkers, etc. 
and letting them know what has happened. Most of them are still 
completely unaware that the decision to close 70% of the roads 
and trails in the Santa Fe has already been made. It is very 
important that they understand that the access has already been 
lost and the NMOHVA lawsuit is the only chance to get it back." 

Amethyst is a colored variety of quartz, with colors ranging 
from intense violet to purple, pink and pale lavender. It has 
been used as a gemstone by the Egyptians, Greeks and 
Romans, and since then, Amethyst jewelry has always 
remained very popular. It is abundant in Brazil in the Minas 
Gerais region, where large amethyst geodes can be mined. 
It is also common in Uruguay, South Korea, Russia, 
Austria, France, and the United States. 
 
Amethyst is the second most represented mineral on 
stamps (after diamonds). Many stamps have beautiful 
images of amethyst crystals, rough amethysts, faceted 
gem amethysts. 
 
Amethyst is frequently heated to commercially produce 
citrine (yellow quartz) and green amethyst (or green 
quartz / prasiolite / vermarine that is known to happen 
naturally in only very few locations). Both citrine and green 
amethyst are frequently used in jewelry. 

Loss of Public Lands in New Mexico  

ROCKHOUNDS ARE FUNNY 

The price of a steak may dismay them, and they may often pass it by, 
then turn around and spend more per pound on a rock!  A Rockhound 
canõt eat the rock, but will proudly display it, dust it, brag about it and 

then saw it up and polish it to perfection. 

Rockhounds have been known to move dirty dishes out of the sink so 
they can wash their rocks. They seem to find rockhounding therapeutic. If 
they feel droopy or are moping around their house, if you ask them, 
theyõll go rock picking with you because no matter what is ailing them, all 
the ailments are miraculously gone and they feel much better when 

theyõre out amongst the rocks! 

Rockhounds will walk for miles in search of a good specimen, climb 
mountains and go down into gullies. They get hot, tired and bug-bitten 
but still continue on for that one special rock. Sometimes they will find 

their best specimen right next to the tire of their car at the end of the day. 

Rockhounds are geologist, mineralogist and paleontologist wannabeõs. 
They are interested in everything and are interesting themselves.  They 
are curious, humorous, talented, skillful and all around wonderful people, 

who wear old shoes, fantastic hats, worn out jeans, and a big smile!  

Via RFMFS Feb 2013, 

via The Rockhound Record Nov. 05, El Gambrisino Jan 2013. 

Amethyst  


